
 I hope you are feeling it too. We are slowly coming out of “Covid days” and getting back to 
“normal”, whatever that means! More and more of you are getting back to worship in person! I am ex-
cited that our ministry teams are back to meeting regularly and prayerfully considering next steps in the 
mission and ministry of FPC. We have actually been doing a lot despite the challenges. We now have 
inroads at Stepping Stones school and continue to get great turnouts at Back the Blue. Also, I am super 
excited about Align Yoga! Read more about this new exciting outreach in this newsletter. Pray for Ash-
ley Moran as she gets started. 
 As I continue our new sermon series, “I AM” – The Amazing Attributes of God, don’t forget 
what I said this past Sunday. I said, “the best thing about ‘I AM’ is that ‘HE IS’”. HE hasn’t forgotten 
about any of us during this pandemic season, and HE has big plans! 
 

Blessings in Christ,  

Pastor Drew 

Philippians 1:3-6 

NEWS 
June/July 2021 

Pastor Drewôs Views:  “Let’s Gear Up”  

Website: www.fpcgriffin.org 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin 

Align Yoga is starting in June! Our own Ashley 
Moran is launching a faith-based yoga class with a three-
fold mission: to breath and move our bodies, to worship 
God, and to support missions. While the physical practice 
of this hour will be rooted in classical yoga Asanas or 
postures, this class will be themed and sequenced to wor-
ship our Savior Jesus Christ with scripture and prayer. 
The Align class is donation-based to support a different 
mission each month. A suggested donation is $15. 100% 
of the proceeds will go toward missions. Classes will 
meet on the 1st Monday of every month at 6:30 p.m. in 
the church Activities building. Contact Ashley Moran for 
more information at 770-584-5733. 

Mission, Outreach, & Evangelism 
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Jesus said “Go”, so let’s GO! Here are some opportunities to serve together with unconditional 
“agape” love (sign ups in the Narthex or just call the church office): 

Abundant Life Soup  
Kitchen 

 

The soup kitchen is open again, 
but only serving brown bag 

lunches that the folks pick up. I 
hope that we can get back again 

soon. I’ll keep you posted! 

New Online bible study by Pastor Drew is available!  
 

Check out the ongoing Psalm 23 study. Other studies include Philippians, Abraham, prayer and 
more on the Facebook (www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin) and YouTube (First Presbyterian Griffin) 

pages. Each study is about 30 minutes or less. Make sure you stay rooted in the Word!  

Back the Blue 
 

Back the Blue continues on the 
second Tuesday of every month. 
Our next opportunity to serve a 
chicken biscuit and coffee or 

juice will be at FPC on Tuesday, 
6/8 at 8:30 a.m. 

Quote from one of our mission partners: 
 

“: “During these months of restrictions due to Covid – although we have been limited in many 
ways – Elaine and I have still managed to get out and meet people (pastors and Christian leaders 
in the city) as well as explore our new home city of Antwerp. We added another staff member to 
our Agape Life Belgium team. His name is Olivier Meertens. Please pray for Olivier as he soon 
begins raising financial support in Belgium, which is generally speaking a new concept in this 
country!” – Ralph and Elaine Elliot 

Bring Donations for the 
Food Pantry  

 

any Sunday in June  
Put it in the shopping cart and 

we will make sure it gets  
delivered. We are doing a 

GREAT job at this. Keep it up!      

Rushtonôs Hope 
 

is a vital, local ministry that we support. Their 
Administration Offices and Pregnancy  
Resource Center are located at 328 W.  

Solomon Street. Hours are Tuesday – Friday 
10 a.m. – 4 p.m. The Donation and  

Distribution Center are located at 828 Everee 
Inn Road. Hours are the same. For more  
information OR for how you can serve,  

contact Pastor Ron at 770-468-6606.  

We have a new ministry with Stepping Stones! 
 Hannah and I have started going over weekly to read to the kids and get to know them and their 
teachers. We hope to build on this ministry and get some of you involved too! May God use this 

ministry to help us reach these families for Jesus! Thank you Hannah for your leadership in getting 
this started! 

http://www.fpcgriffin.org
http://www.facebook.com/FPCGriffin


 

 

Our church is currently giving to 8 local ministries and 6 International ministries and to Thornwell 
Children's Home in Clinton S.C.  Listed below are the percentages from our offerings that go to each 

ministry: 
 
5 Loaves and 2 Fish Food Pantry  6.5%       
Habitat for Humanity, Griffin  6.5%               
Christian Women's Center             6.5%                    
Spalding Samaritans                           6.5% 
Young Life                          5%              
Young Lives                                       5% 
Michael Gordon - RUF  4% 
Rushton's Hope                                   6.5% 
Backpack food 4 Kids                         5% 
Thornwell Home                                 5% 
Serge - George Mixon                        14.5%  
Cru - Ralph Elliott                               3% 
Frontier Fellowship - Cody Watson    6.5% 
International Messengers     5% 
Mission Hope                                      6.5% 
Emily Elling– God Town                    4% 
Special Purpose                                   4% 

Remember our shut-ins.   
Send a “Thinking About You” card or note.    

Here is a list of our members who are not able to get out and about.   
Remember them in your prayers, send them a card, give them a call, drop by to visit.   

Letôs donôt forget them! 

Jane Gaston 
1809 Maple Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

 
Ione Kelly 

3223 Newnan Rd., P-9 
Griffin, GA  30223 

Donna Krepps 
1705 Oak Knoll Road 

Griffin, GA  30223 
 

Marty Lang 
201 Crosstown Drive 

Peachtree City, GA  30269 
 

Anne Mixon 
Brightmoor Assisted Living  

3223 Newnan Rd. 
Griffin, GA  30223 

Michael & Maggie Rockholt 
1211 Pebble rock Road 
Hampton, GA  30228 

 
Richard Turner 

929 Springer Drive 
Griffin, GA  30224 

Operation Christmas Child 
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Continue to pray daily for the children who have received shoeboxes.  Ask God to 
use these gift boxes and the Gospel literature to touch their hearts, so that many of 
them will understand how much Jesus loves them and pray to receive Him as their 
Lord and Savior. 
 
Remember our goal of 180 shoeboxes in 2021, our Church’s 180th Anniversary!!  We 
can do this!!! 

Did You Know? 
The Raleigh Ringers ï Live Virtual Rock Concert ï June 6 at 4pm 
The Church Office will send out the link to join the concert. 
 
Dickey Farms in Musella:  Peaches begin in June  
Church trip in July.  More information to come! 
 
Gregg Orchards, Concord 
Peaches and Blueberries  
 
City of Griffin:  Second Saturdays, June 12-June Jam Beach Party and July 10-All American Sum-
mer ï Downtown Griffin 
 
Camelot Theatre: Go to: www.camelottheatre.com 
Griffin Area Concert Association: Go to: www.griffinconcerts.org  
Griffin Ballet Theatre:  Go to:  www.griffinballettheatre.org 

Griffin Choral Arts:  Go to:  www.griffinchoralarts.org 
Main Street Players:  Go to:  www.mainstreetplayers.org  

Griffin-Spalding Art Association:  Art Gallery on the first floor at the Welcome Center 

http://www.camelottheatre.com
http://www.griffinconcerts.org
http://www.griffinballettheatre.org
http://www.griffinchoralarts.org
http://www.mainstreetplayers
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Worship 

Children and Youth 
 

Since March of last year, things have been a little different around First Presbyterian and that’s okay. It’s 
given us the opportunity to try new things!  

 
For our families with children, they have been receiving in the mail once a week a small devotional, a 

craft, and a handwritten letter from Miss Hannah. These devotions are having our children go through the 
whole Bible and see how everything is pointing them to Christ!  

 
The families with youth have also been receiving a week devotional as well. For these older students, the 
families receive a Family Worship Guide PDF and, in this pdf, the students are given a video, discussion 

questions, worship songs, and catechism questions to work through with their parents each week. 
 

We are hoping to resume our children and youth Sunday School classes here very soon! We have missed 
seeing all our young smiling faces on Sunday mornings!  

 
 

We need teachers for both ages in Sunday School and Children’s Church at the start of the New Year. If 
you feel lead to serve in one of these areas, please let Hannah know either by email or phone call.  

 

 
 

Dear FPC Family, 
 

The worship Ministry Team would like to acquaint themselves with you. Members 
are: Pat Brown, Diane Gordon, Debbie Hammond, Mary Francis  Hardwell,  
Evelyn Ingram, Karen Kiley, Sylvia Hollums and Drew Elling. 
If you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions related to worship at FPC, 
please do not hesitate to speak to a member of the team. 
 

Thank You, 
Lou Baldwin, Elder 
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
CELEBRATE THE DECADES 

(1943-1963) 
 
Our next pastor was Reverend Leonard W. Topping from Rowland, NC who was installed March 12, 1944.   
Rev. Topping was loved by the church and the community.   
 
August 23, 1945: “A special service of prayer and thanksgiving was held at the church to give thanks to our boys 
in the armed forces and for the victory God has given us.  The message was given by Rev. Hugh Holland in the 
absence of the pastor.  After the message, the name of each man of our church serving his country was called by 
Mr. J. W. Hammond.  During this roll call, members of the Sunday School carrying United States flags, marched 
across the rostrum, representing each man as his name was called.  At the present date, 17 of the 41 service men 
have returned home.”  See photo of the bulletin for VJ Day. 
 
Mr. Topping resigned in October 1947.  A Union Farewell Service at First Baptist Church with the central church-
es was held to honor Reverend Topping.  Quimby Melton wrote in the Griffin Daily News that Reverend Topping 
was “a fine pastor not only to his church, but he has taken an interest in all civic activities.  Probably his outstand-
ing contribution to civic affairs has been as chairman of the Griffin Chapter of the American Red Cross”.   
 
In May 1948, Reverend E. Parker Nichols, pastor of the First Presbyterian Church in Cedartown, GA was called 
to serve as our pastor.  In March of 1949, Miss Louise Painter (who later married Bill Mixon, a longtime member 
of our church/parents to George Mixon, currently a missionary in Kenya whom the church supports) began her 
work as Director of Christian Education.  She served about seven years. 
 
Item of interest:  Louise was a bridesmaid in the Billy and Ruth Graham’s wedding. 
 
In July 1949, a building committee was named to plan for the construction of an Educational Building.  The 
Ground Breaking was held March 21, 1951.  The building was completed and on November 4, 1951, a service of 
praise and thanksgiving was held to celebrate its completion.  Rev. Fulton C. Lytle came to give the message.   
 
Mr. Nichols resigned February 1, 1952 to go the First Presbyterian Church of Newnan, GA.  He was well loved as 
recorded in a resolution to Atlanta Presbytery: “Whereas our beloved pastor, Rev. E. P. Nichols has expressed to 
us his feeling that God has called him away from us, and whereas we believe Mr. Nichols to be one of the Lord’s 
anointed and is a real expounder of the Word, and that the effectiveness of his ministry will long be felt, it is with 
regret that we concur in his request that his pastoral relationship be dissolved as of February 1, 1952,” 
 
Item of interest:  February 2, 1952 was the 100th birthday of poet Sidney Lanier who was baptized in this church.  
The hymn sung that day, “Into the Woods My Master Went”, had words written by Mr. Lanier. 
 
In November 1952, Dr. Harold McQueen Shields was called from Norfolk, VA to begin his ministry in Griffin.  
Wednesday morning prayer meetings were held in August 1955.  A special tithing program was begun, and in 
1956, the report showed a great increase in giving. 
 
Evangelistic services were held in February 1956 by Dr. Thomas H. McDill after prayer meetings were held in 
preparation.  The work on the building fund for the Educational Building continued.  Vacation Bible School took 
place the summer of 1956.  A Boy Scout troop began meeting at the church. 
 
Dr. Shields became very ill that summer.  July 1, at the close of his sermon, he read his resignation and on the 
same day he suffered a heart attack and was in the hospital for some time.  The Shields family lived in the Manse 
for about a year during which time church members did all they could to help and comfort the family.  Dr. Shields 
was loved by all.  The church grew both spiritually and in membership. 
 
For the first 8 months of 1957, the pulpit was filled by visiting ministers.  Reverend C. Edward Davis of Green-
ville, SC was unanimously called as pastor in June 1957 and began his ministry in August 1957.  The manse was 
enlarged and updated in September 1957.  A large family room, dining room and kitchen were added and updates 
to the older part were made. 
 
Item of interest:  In June of 1958, the Session received an extensive report from the special church Grounds Com-
mittee describing all work completed and work to be done with a financial report.  Members of the church donated 
and sprigged all of the grass surrounding the building. 
 
The church became debt-free in 1963, three years ahead of schedule.  The outstanding mortgage on the Education-
al Building ($47,000) and debt ($13,000) for work on the manse were paid in full. 
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Celebrate/ Thanks!! 

 
June Elder in Charge 

 

Georganne Dougherty 
 

July Elder in Charge 
Lou Baldwin 

Dear FPC Family, 
John and I would like to thank everyone for the cards we received when we 
moved.  Each one of them meant so much to us.  We miss our church family but are 
thankful to be able to still worship with you on line.   
We covet your prayers as we adjust to this new phase in our lives. Blessings to all. 
 

John and Ruth Allison 

There will be NO communion in 
June or Julyé we just had it twice 
in May. Our next communion will be 
on Sunday, August 1st.  

June Ushers 
Joe Bailey 
Jane Bailey 
Karen Kiley 
AC Hutson 

 

July Ushers 
Pat Brown ,Capt. 

Tiffany Doran 
Robert Webster 

Elizabeth Webster 
 
 

Pat Brown, Bill Baldwin, 
Gary Hollums and 

Wayne Griggs are the  
alternates each month. 
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We Serve in June/July 

Welcome to our new members:  

Gunter & Susan Schmidt!  

Emily Elling marries Tony Sauro on 
Sat. June 5th!  
Please pray for them as they begin their 
lives together… and for their Moms and 
Dads too! 



There will be communion on 
Easter Sunday, April 4th.  
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Newsletter deadline for the 
August newsletter is  

July 23rd! 

Dates & Stuff 

June 
6/6/2007 - Trey & Tara Jones 

6/10/1972 - Art & Debbie Hammond 
6/11/2011 - Tim & Becki Brown 
6/13/1968 - Bill & Sharon Day 

6/14/1997 - Todd & Angela Thacker 
6/15/1969 - Gary & Sylvia Hollums 

6/16 - Scott & Suzanne NeSmith 
6/17/2016 - Joel & Nikki Hemphill 
6/18/1983 - Jim & Christy Skinner 
6/21/1969 - Sid & Sara Lee Esary 
6/27/1965 - George & Joyce Kirby 
6/27/1992 - Drew & Jennifer Elling 

 
July 

7/9/1966 - Jerry & Barb Sackberger 

June 
4 - AC Hutson 

12 - Joel Hemphill 
17 - Russell Johnson 

21 - Tim Brown 
26 - Christine Hamby 

29 - Ruth Allison 
29- Beth Kirby 

30 - Jennie Mae Jones  
July 

1 - Evelyn Ingram 
4 - Nikki Hemphill 

6 - Joe Bailey 
9 - Emmanuel Carcamo 

10 - Sylar Casarez 
11- Lucy Thacker 
13 - Sharon Day 

13 - Lizanne Lawrence 
16 - Necci Kendrick  
20 - Henry Aldridge 
20 - Sara Aldridge 
22 - Russell Jones 
23 - Joe Ingram 

24 - Angela Thacker 
26 - Tara Jones 

30 - Caylee Heffron 
31 - Lynn Spencer 

Donôt forget you can give online! 
Contact the church office for more    
information. 

Fatherôs Day is  June 20th! Thank you 
to all our Dads and Grand-dads! 

Bullets and BBQ coming 
back in June! Look for a 
date coming soon TBA  

The office will be CLOSED on Monday, July 
5th for the July 4th holiday.  

LADIES of FPC: 
 
    Congregational Care would like to plan a craft event for the ladies (or a 
men if they are interested).  It will be to make a clothespin wreath similar 
to the one pictured. 
    The dates to be considered are Thursday morning, June 10th at 10 a.m. 
or Monday evening June 14th at 6:30 p.m.  Cost will be $5.00 to cover 
expenses of materials.  These are easy and fun to make and if you want 
to you can give it to a shut-in or keep for yourself. 
 
    Please contact Bonnie at bonitapfrogner@yahoo.com or phone 770-
228-4436 to give your preference for a date and make a reservation. 
 
    An event is being planned for the men of the church, details will be   
announced later. 

1349 Macon Road 
Griffin, GA  30224 

mailto:bonitapfrogner@yahoo.com

